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November 12, 2021 

 
 
 

Ms. Christine Handler 
USDA Forest Service 
Pacific Southwest Region 
1323 Club Drive 
Vallejo, CA 94592 
 
RE: Region 5 Post Disturbance Hazardous Tree Management 
 
Dear Ms. Handler:  
 

On behalf of the Rural County Representatives of California (RCRC), I write to offer 
RCRC’s support for the proposed Region 5 Post Disturbance Hazardous Tree 
Management Project in the United States Department of Agriculture’s Forest Service 
Pacific Southwest Region (Region 5).  RCRC is an association of thirty-seven rural 
California counties, and the RCRC Board of Directors is comprised of an elected 
supervisor from each member county. 

 
RCRC member counties contain much of California’s forested lands, including 

more than 70 percent of the state’s national forest lands. Our counties have been 
devastated not only by the direct impacts of catastrophic wildfires on national forest 
system lands, but by the lingering, long-term effects that damage to national forest 
landscapes and infrastructure has on communities dependent on recreation and tourism 
on those lands.  RCRC and our members have long been engaged with Region 5 and its 
national forests to help facilitate pre- and post-wildfire collaboration to advance the 
mitigation of impacts from high severity wildfires.  

 
RCRC recognizes the urgent need to mitigate the potential public safety impacts 

from hazard trees in previously burned areas on national forest lands and offers our 
support for the proposed project.  The project areas in the proposal are comprised almost 
exclusively of RCRC member counties and abut numerous communities that would 
benefit significantly from the mitigation activities enumerated in the scoping document. 
Not only would hazard tree felling, removal and fuels reduction in the project areas 
mitigate the potential for future wildfires and public safety hazards from damaged trees, 
but the proposal is vital for the economic vitality of rural communities that depend on those 
lands for tourism and recreation.  
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While we strongly support the proposed project, RCRC encourages Region 5 to 
work collaboratively with the impacted counties and communities while implementing the 
project in each zone.  It is imperative that Region 5 maintain open communication with 
residents and local fire experts who reside in the communities and have intimate 
knowledge of the landscape and local needs.  

 
RCRC appreciates your consideration of our comments on the Region 5 Post 

Disturbance Hazardous Tree Management Project.  Please do not hesitate to contact me 
at sheaton@rcrcnet.org if you have any questions or would like to discuss further.  
 

 Sincerely,  

 
STACI HEATON  
Senior Regulatory Affairs Advocate   

 
 
cc: Jennifer Eberlien, Regional Forester, USFS Pacific Southwest Region 
 Elizabeth Berger, Deputy Regional Forester, USFS Pacific Southwest Region 
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